
We will strive gradually to increase the volume of official development 
assistance (ODA), and to put special emphasis on countries best positioned to 
use it effectively. 

To ease future debt burdens and facilitate sustainable development, we agree to 
increase the share of grant-based financing in the ODA we provide to the least 
developed countries. 

Non-govenunental organizations also have an important role to play. 

While international assistance and debt relief are clearly important, their 
positive effects depend on sound national efforts towards economic and 
structural reform and good governance, where the private sector and civil 
society are able to play productive roles. 

We intend to step up work with developing countries and multilateral 
institutions to improve developing country capacity to exercise their rights and 
meet their obligations in the global trading system so as to ensure that they 
derive the full benefits of liberalized trade and thus contribute to global 
economic growth. 

We call on the UN and the IFIs to help developing countries mobilize sufficient 
means for social services and basic infrastructure and continue to support and to 
mainstream democratization, good governance and the rule of law into country 
development strategies. 

— 	We reaffirm our support for the OECD mandate to finalize a recommendation 
on untying aid to the least developed countries. We call on OECD members to 
bring this effort to a successful conclusion as soon as possible. 

28. We reaffirm our commitment to contribute to the achievement of economic and social 
development in Africa, Asia and Latin America. We will review the situation in that regard every 
year, on the basis of reports by the IFIs and the relevant regional development banks on the 
alleviation of poverty. 

VII. Launching the Cologne Debt Initiative 

29. We have decided to give a fresh boost to debt relief to developing countries. In recent years 
the international creditor community has introduced a number of debt relief measures for the 
poorest countries. The Heavily Indebted Poor Countries (HIPC) framework has made an 
important contribution in this respect. Recent experience suggests that further efforts are needed 
to achieve a more enduring solution to the problem of unsustainable debt burdens. To this end we 
welcome the 1999 Cologne Debt Initiative, which is designed to provide deeper, broader and 
faster debt relief through major changes to the HIPC framework. The central objective of this 
initiative is to provide a greater focus on poverty reduction by releasing resources for investment 
in health, education and social needs. In this context we also support good governance and 
sustainable development. 

30. We are aware that new proposals will require additional substantial financing. While several 
means of financing are under consideration, credible progress in identifying additional funding 
possibilities is needed, and we stand ready to help with financing solutions. In this context we 
recognize the importance of fair burden sharing among creditors. 
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